Minutes from July 8th, 2002 General Meeting

   Karl Gloeckner, Vice President, opened the meeting at 7:00 pm.

   First on the agenda was our guest speaker Jeff Lis from Stiles Development Co. who presented the new developments for Broward General Medical Center on S. Andrews Ave.  The new buildings will be on the west side of S. Andrews Ave. beginning from the Copper Kettle going north to Bob’s Newstand and west to S.W. 1st Ave (newly renamed Packard Lane).  Next to the Copper Kettle will be a 6 story parking garage.  The medical building, next to Bob’s Newstand, will have 7 floors for doctors’ offices and retail on the ground floor for a total of 8 stories.  A skywalk will connect the medical building to the hospital’s parking garage across S. Andrews Ave.  He showed the members the building plans with landscaping and the traffic flow.  All in all they have done a beautiful job with this new project and we look forward to this much needed improvement along S. Andrews Ave.  They hope to break ground December 9th, 2002 with completion scheduled for January 4th, 2004.

   The Treasurer’s report was next on the agenda. Susan Gloeckner gave a quick update on current membership and went over the report with copies handed out to all the members present.  The report was passed unopposed.

   The Secretary’s minutes were next.  Jan Meister handed out copies to all the members present and time was given for the membership to read them over.  The minutes were passed unopposed.

   Next on the agenda was an update on the redistricting of our City.  Jan Meister and Judy Nelson, Board of Director, attended the meeting at City Hall in June.  Jan handed out the proposed maps to the members.  There are seven different maps dividing up the city into new Districts.  For District IV, map 1.1 is being support by all of the civic associations in this district.  After informing the members of the reasons why our city needs to do this and the viewing of the maps, Ray Dettmann made a motion to support Plan 1.1 with Karl’s second.  Passed unopposed.  A letter of support will be written and sent for the next city meeting in July.

   Next Susan gave an update on the maintenance of our medians.  O’Brien’s Landscaping Inc. has been in the process of weeding and trimming the plants in our medians.  There was some discussion about paying an outside contractor for the maintenance of the medians when we should be doing them ourselves.  However no one seems to have time to come forward and volunteer (other than our Vice President, Karl who has spent many hours already weeding and cleaning the medians).  Ideas were put forth and this issue was tabled for the next meeting with the encouragement to the membership to bring their ideas.

   Next Officer McGarry gave his police report.  Crime overall has gone down in our area.  This past spring there was a rash of burglaries and they caught the group responsible.  There were no complaints from the members present for the Officer to take.  

   Last on the agenda was an update on National Night Out Against Crime to be held August 6th at Bryant Penny Park.  Jan Meister gave the update.  We will be doing the drink booth as we have in prior years at this annual function.  Volunteers stepped forward to help that night.  

   There was no new business.

   The meeting was adjourned at 8:15 pm.

